
 
 
 
 
 

 
September ‘21 

Dear Pastor and Praying Church Friends, 
 We have had a couple very busy months. I would like to thank everyone 
who reached out to us about our July prayer letter. Praise the Lord, the bank 
was able to restore almost all the money that was taken.  
 We were able to purchase a camera system for our church. We still have a 
long way to go to secure the area, but it is a good start. Thank you to everyone 
who helped with prayer and financial support.  
 In August, our church celebrated its 44th anniversary. We were blessed to 
have a missionary in a neighboring city come and preach our anniversary 
conference. I also asked a young man that has been faithful to church to 
preach a service. The church people got excited, and even though we are still 
under heavy lockdown restrictions, they got the word out and invited people to 
attend. We had 12 visitors at church for the conference. The grandfather of the 
young man that preached surprised everyone and came to church. Although 
he lives nearby, it was the first time he had seen his grandson in years. 

   
 In September, one of the couples in our church celebrated their 50th 
wedding anniversary. We had a full wedding reenactment and invited friends 
and family. We had 16 first time visitors with us. It was a beautiful occasion.  
 We also had the wonderful opportunity to go back to Illinois for a few days. 
We went to Old Paths Conference in Elgin, IL. We also were able to be at 
Pastor Gomez’s retirement party. We were thrilled to visit with family. 
 Bernadette has had some difficulties with her diabetes. We have been able 
to get her a much more reliable blood sugar checking system, and it seems to 
be helping. Please pray for her insurance, as it renews each year. We have 
been told that the insurance system will be changing here this year and are 
hoping to get her to a better insurance plan.  
 We are blessed to be serving here in Puerto Rico. Through every challenge 
we have seen God working. Thank you for your prayers and support. We 
count it a privilege to serve. 
       In Christ, 
     Jerrod, Bernadette, and Jack Montgomery 
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